


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 21 March 2017 at 7.00pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present
			
D German 			M Rowse
I Harvey 			Mrs L Skeites
Mrs S Ireland			R Willey			
J Lang (Chairman)		D Williams			
			
Clerk – Mrs S Folds	
			
Five members of the public were present.

The Chairman opened the meeting, welcomed everyone and advised of the fire procedures.  

1. 	Public Session

Mr R Felce advised the meeting that the crack in the South Pier and the landslide on the right side of Mullion Harbour are progressively getting worse.  There was no update from the National Trust.

2.	Absence

Councillors Mrs C Rule and P Wilkins had submitted their apologies to the meeting.  Councillor D Williams arrived later in the meeting.

3.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 21 February 2017 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.

4.	Declarations of Interest

None.

5.	Planning

PA17/01160 – Mr & Mrs J Mather – Laflouder Thatch, Laflouder Lane – Retrospective planning consent for the replacement and extension of timber fence

This application was the latest in a series of retrospective planning applications which had been submitted by the Applicant following a visit by Planning Enforcement.  The property was Grade II Listed and every change made to the property, within its curtilage and boundaries should have followed consultation with the Listed Buildings Officer at Cornwall Council.  The owners appeared either to have little understanding of the procedure or may have chosen to ignore it.

Mrs J Chrysler spoke on behalf of six neighbouring properties and remarked that the already erected fence was completely out of character of the Listed Building.  The planning application had incorrectly stated that the fence was a replacement, when there was actually no fence on the site before.  This was incredibly misleading.  The residents in the area wished the wooden fence to be completely removed and considered the new stone hedge on top of the raised bank could be reconstructed a little higher, and planted with a variety of vegetation which would be more in keeping, while preserving the owners’ privacy.

Mr N Carpenter advised the meeting that he lived directly opposite the recently constructed fence, and now when he looked out of his living room window, all he could see was the fence.  It was so tall that it blocked out the view of the sky and was overbearing on his cottage which was so much lower.  Again, he stated that the application form was incorrect, and that the fence was not a replacement, it was completely new.

Councillors went on to discuss the application and made the following points:- 

· Laflouder Thatch was one of only four thatched cottages in the village.  Views of the other three were enjoyed by residents and visitors alike.  This cottage was now almost completely obscured and was no longer fulfilling its Grade II Listed status.
· Planning Enforcement Officers indicated an application was required for the creation of boundary treatment, but advised the Applicants not to apply for the fence as it had been installed. The application does not address the Officers concerns.
· The fence was completely out of character with a Grade II Listed building.  It was too high, overbearing and unnecessary.
· The Applicants bought a Listed Building knowing of the constraints of owning such a dwelling but apparently discounting them, as each planning application has been retrospective and the work has not been negotiated with the Listed Buildings Officer.
. 
The Chairman asked for a proposal to support the application.  None was forthcoming.

It was then proposed by Councillor I Harvey, seconded by Councillor D German and unanimously RESOLVED to object to the application on the above grounds.

It had also been noted that a new block building had been constructed within the grounds of Laflouder Thatch, again without the benefit of planning permission.  A Planning Enforcement Complaint had been submitted by the Clerk. The Clerk was also asked to check that the recently installed gate posts have the relevant permission.

Councillor D Williams joined the meeting.

PA17/01549 – Ms A Mcelroy – 16 Redannack Estate – Proposed demolition of the existing rear garden storage shed and extension of property

No comments had been received from the public in relation to this application, which was located within the development boundary.

It was proposed by Councillor D German, seconded by Councillor I Harvey and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA17/01763 - Mr N Cox - Jusque, Meres Valley - Single storey garden/studio room, patio alterations, additional double glazed windows to the west elevation

No comments had been received from the public in relation to this application.

It was proposed by Councillor D Williams, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA17/02196 – Mr & Mrs Burman – 41 Laflouder Fields – Proposed extension and internal remodelling

No comments had been received from the public in relation to this application, which was located within the development boundary.

It was proposed by Councillor D German, seconded by Councillor I Harvey and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA17/02097 – Mr & Mrs Davis - Land Adj. 14 Gwel An Garrek - Revised New dwelling and detached garage (Revision of Decision Notice PA16/03994)

No comments had been received from the public in relation to this application, which was located within the development boundary.

It was proposed by Councillor I Harvey, seconded by Councillor D German and RESOLVED to support the application.

The Chairman read the following decision notices received from Cornwall Council:-

PA17/00599 – Ms P Johnson - 2 Angrouse Court, Angrouse Lane - Rear gable ended extension to property – Approved

PA16/07633 - Sarah Bennetts & Joe Burgess - Land Adj to Chy An Coth, Laflouder Lane -Construction of dwelling following grant of outline planning permission (PA16/02847) – Approved

PA16/11462 - Mr & Mrs G Stephens - Mill Wheel Caravan, Mill Wheel Caravan Park, Mullion Cove - Replacement of existing dwelling – Refused

PA17/01166 - Mr & Mrs S Goy - 67 Redannack North - Proposed extension – Approved

Pre-planning consultation – BT Telephone Exchange, Lender Lane – Proposed installation of telecommunications equipment

The Clerk had received an informal pre-app consultation from Arqiva regarding the requirement of the development of new telecommunications equipment at the BT Telephone exchange on Lender Lane.  It was proposed that a 15m high antenna would be installed for Vodafone Ltd.  Further information had been received from the Consulting Agent, which included a coverage map.  Several people within the village had already raised concerns, and it was felt that the best way forward was for a public meeting to be held so that the company could address any questions or concerns.  The Clerk would suggest the idea to the agents.

6.	Report from Cornwall County Councillor Mrs C Rule 

Cornwall Councillor Mrs C Rule had submitted her apologies to the meeting, and had not submitted a report.

7.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

The Chairman stated he considered the Parish Council should be more aggressive in its dealings with Cornwall Council.  He felt that “consultation” took place after the parent authority had already decided on a course of action, and that there was now very little room for negotiation, so Parish response must be robust.

8.	Public Rights of Way

Councillor R Willey reported that the South West Coast Path at Predannack Head was virtually impassable.  The stepping stones were under water and it was suggested that the path required larger stepping stones, or a bridge or walkway.  The area was a naturally swampy environment, and it should remain that way.  However, the SWCP attracted many visitors every year and this particular section was causing difficulty in the winter months.  The Clerk was asked to contact Natural England, the National Trust and Cornwall Council with the Parish Council’s comments and suggestions.

9.	Public Open Spaces 

It was suggested by Councillor L Skeites that both sets of the gates to the Cemetery received a refurbishment.  The set of gates that led from Tremenhee Car Park were tricky to open and the Forge Car Park gates looked a bit tatty.  The Clerk would obtain a quote from the handyman.

It was also suggested that the recycling area was looked at and painted, if necessary.

Councillor I Harvey had inspected the park and provided the Clerk with the checklist.  It was noted that the recently installed play equipment was showing signs of rusting.  The Clerk was asked to report the issue to the installer.

A red VW which has been abandoned in Tremenhee Car Park had been reported to Cornwall Council and it was hoped would be removed by the owner in the next few weeks.

10. 	Highways 

It was reported that the telephone line at pole 22 on the Predannack Road (between Seaview Farm and Teneriffe) was lying on the ground.  The Clerk would report it to BT.

A substantial pothole had opened up at the top of Chypons Hill, close to the Bochym Farm entrance.  The Clerk would contact Highways.

A question was raised regarding the highway responsibility at Laflouder Lane.  The Clerk was asked to ascertain who owned the road from The Commons to the top of Bridleway 34.  It was reported that the road outside of Laflouder Thatch and Trevaylor was very uneven and slippery and required urgent attention.

The Clerk had obtained a quote from a local gardener to extinguish the weeds from the pavements in and around the village.  He quoted the same amount as last year - £400.00.  It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor D Williams and RESOLVED to accept him quote and instruct him to carry out the work.

11.	Local Housing Enabling provision – allocation of new developments

Coastline Housing were in the process of contacting all of the Parish Council’s on the Lizard Peninsula in relation to the allocations of applicants to new constructions on the Lizard.

Historically, on new developments in rural areas, applications have first been invited from the immediate parish and then subsequently (after a set period of time – usually around 28 days) extended to include nearby parishes.  This cascade approach has been used on the Lizard previously and has led to delays in the occupation of new homes.  It can also lead to new homes remaining empty for longer than necessary when they are re-let.  Coastline have discussed this with Cornwall Council’s Housing Enabling Team and they would support the approach of allowing households with a local connection to any of the Lizard Parishes to have access to new home schemes built on the peninsula (not Helston or Porthleven).  However, applicants from the immediate parish could still take priority.  This support from Cornwall Council is on the basis that the Lizard Parishes endorse the approach.

Councillors felt that houses should not be built in the Parish if there was not a need for housing from the residents of that Parish.  The Parish Council wished to leave the existing policy for housing allocation in place.

12.	Local Maintenance Partnership with Cornwall Council for Footpath Maintenance

The Clerk advised the meeting that Cormac had offered £3,026.73 to continue with the Local Maintenance Partnership for 2017, an increase of 10% over 2016.  It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by the Chairman and RESOLVED to accept the offer from Cormac. (The Parish Contractor has a 3 year agreement valid until 2018).

13.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding

None received.

14.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor I Harvey, seconded by Councillor D German and RESOLVED to confirm the accounts and to pay the invoices.

15.	Other correspondence received

None.


The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.12pm.
		



Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Chairman
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